
 November 23, 2020 Public Infrastructure Committee Meeting 

Mayor Drotzmann called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. Councilor McCarthy was present. Councilor 
Primmer was excused. City staff in attendance included: Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan, City Manager 
Byron Smith, Finance Director Mark Krawczyk, Ron Sivey, Bill Schmittle, Roy Bicknell, City Engineer Chas 
Hutchins and Heather La Beau.  Josh Lott from Anderson Perry was also present.   
 
Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan: Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) Historical Revenue & Expenditures  
The CIP draft update was reviewed with the attached handouts.  This includes the proposed 5-year CIP 
projects for the Street, Water & Recycled Water departments.  The gas tax revenue is down over $100,000 
this fiscal year. It is estimated it will be down $300,000 by the end of the fiscal year.  It will take several years 
to recover the loss. The proposed Street CIP projects for the next 5 years include: design work for Geer & 
Harper Intersection, N First Roadway Improvements (funded entirely by state earmark), and Geer & Harper 
Intersection Construction.  
 
Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan: Stormwater Utility Fee 
Assistant City Manager presented the history of the City’s Stormwater Management Plan, approved by DEQ 
in 2017. In recent years, state and federal regulations have required the City to manage more stormwater 
environmental quality issues. The City requires new development to maintain stormwater on site.  
Stormwater runoff into the City’s system is largely from streets, the downtown core and driveways.  To 
remain in compliance with our approved plan, the city provides a robust street sweeping program and 
stormwater sampling.  
 
An option for additional funding of the stormwater system is a Stormwater Utility Fee.  The fee calculation 
methodology using Equivalent Residential Unit (ERU) rate options were discussed with examples of charges 
for the top twenty rate payers with each ERU option.  The assumed ERU rate on the attached scenarios is for 
illustration purposes only. An actual cost assumption can be determined once the Stormwater Collection plan 
is completed. The four types of ERU options presented were: 
 

• Pure ERU- cost per ERU only 
• Scaled ERU- Base fee plus usage 
• ERU Cap- Standard fee then cap  
• Flat Fee- Standard flat fee 

 
Jackie Linton 111 W Beech Ave- Ms. Linton does not feel the report should compare Oregon and Washington 
as they are different states.  She is of the opinion a stormwater fee should only apply to commercial lots and 
feels it is too soon after increasing Hermiston Energy Services electricity rates to implement an additional 
utility fee.  She feels adding the stormwater utility fee should be held off for one or two years if possible. 
 
Assistant City Manager Morgan would like to have the council adopt the pared down CIP (without a 
stormwater utility fee) in January or February of 2020.  This allows an adopted CIP to be in place while more 
research is completed on the stormwater utility fee.  
 
Adjourn 
Mayor Drotzmann adjourned the meeting at 6:58pm. 
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